
MINUTES  
of the Third Meeting of the 

Anesthesiologist Assistants Technical Review Committee 
December 7, 2022  
9:00 a.m. to Noon 

 

Members participating Members Absent  Staff persons participating 
        
Dan Vehle, Chairperson   Mary Sneckenberg   Matt Gelvin 

Larry Hardesty, PhD       Ron Briel                                    
David Deemer, NHA                 Jessie Enfield                                    
Rebecca Doctor, BS, MA                                                                   
Mark Malesker, RP, PharmD 
Susan Meyerle, PhD, LIMHP 
 
I. Call to Order, Roll Call, Approval of the Agenda 
 

Chairperson Dan Vehle called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. The roll was called; a quorum was 
present.  Mr. Vehle welcomed all attendees. The agenda and Open Meetings Law were posted, 
and the meeting was advertised online at https://dhhs.ne.gov/Licensure/Pages/Credentialing-
Review.aspx The committee members unanimously approved an amended version of the agenda 
for the second meeting and the minutes of the first meeting.   

 
II. Testimony by the Applicant Group Presented by the Following Persons: 

 
Richard Evans, AAAA,                                                                                                                            
Rachael Lupak-Bayer, NEAAA,                                                                                                              
Dr. Jerome Adams, MD,                                                                                                                     
Dr. Randy Clark, ASA,                                                                                                                              
Dr. Rosenquist, NMA,  
Dr. Cale Kassel, MD,  
 
 

III. Testimony by Opponents of the Proposal Presented by the Following Persons 
 
Kari Wade, EdD, MSN, RN 
Patty Motl, BSN, CPN, RN 
Tom Glidden, CRNA 
Dr. Matt Mormino, MD, FAAOS 
Leslie Marsh, CEO Lexington Regional Health Center 
Dr. Chris Price, MD 
Dr. Angela Mund, DNP, CRNA 
Troy Anderson, CRNA 
Marty Fattig, CEO Nemaha County Hospital 
Holly Chandler, CRNA,  
Tiffany Wenande, CRNA,  
 

IV. Public Comments  
 
There were no public comments at this time. 
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V. Other Business and Adjournment  
 

There being no further business, the committee members unanimously agreed to adjourn the 
meeting at 11:15 a.m.    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


